Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

September 26, 2023
8:30 a.m.
This meeting was conducted virtually using Microsoft Teams.

Members present: Phillip Robinson, Ira Rheingold, Ingmar Goldson, Savitri Taneja, Harriet Kamendi
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Patty Vitale, Maurice Valentine
The Agenda was discussed. Phillip Robinson moved to adopt the Agenda. Ira Rheingold seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.
Minutes of the July meeting were discussed. Mr. Robinson made a motion to approve the minutes. Ingmar Goldson seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.
Old Business
Mr. Robinson discussed the collaboration with Howard County on a joint webinar. He said the plan is to create a panel of experts to talk about a topic and have questions fed to them as if from an audience and record the program.  He said the program would then be posted online and all partners could link to it and market it more broadly. He said the first topic is credit, and the aim is to roll it out in conjunction with National Get Smart About Credit Day on October 19. Mr. Robinson said the two experts for the first part of the program will be Mr. Goldson and Kristi Kelly. Mr. Goldson said they will talk about how to pull a credit report, as well as understanding what is on the report and how credit scores are impacted. Mr. Robinson said the second part of the program will be on how to avoid credit scams, and that Tracy Rezvani of Howard County is supposed to be recruiting someone from a credit counseling agency to present along with Kat Hyland from the Maryland Attorney General’s Office. He said that he, Savitri Taneja, Mr. Rheingold, and others from Howard County will draft questions to feed to the presenters. He said the hope is that this kind of program will be able to be repeated without too much hassle on other topics on a regular basis.
New Business
Mr. Rheingold wanted to put it on the Committee’s radar to prepare for the next legislative session. Mr. Robinson said something that should be paid attention to is that the governor has not yet chosen a Commissioner of Financial Regulation. He said that the Maryland Consumer Rights Coalition is working with Delegate Charkoudian of Montgomery County on legislation to strengthen the garnishment statute and is also watching the utilities’ requests to increase rates. Mr. Rheingold said for the next meeting members should be thinking about what role the Committee should be taking in preparing for this next legislative session. 
Office Report

Patty Vitale informed the Committee that OCP was in the process of interviewing for a marketing manager to supplement the work that Maurice Valentine does. She said they are looking for someone who also has grant writing experience, and that the person will take over staffing for the Advisory Committee. Ms. Vitale noted that she attended the North American Consumer Protection Investigators (NACPI) Conference in Virginia Beach last week. She said the conference next year will be in Kansas, but that she proposed hosting the conference in our area in 2025 along with Ms. Rezvani of Howard County.
Staff referred to emailed statistics for July and August. Home Improvement complaints topped the list in July, followed by Retail, Automotive and Towing. Automotive complaints topped the list in August, followed by Home Improvement, Retail, and Towing. OCP staff did a Conectada interview on What is the Montgomery County Office of Consumer Protection in Spanish, an NBC/Telemundo interview on consumer issues in Spanish and English, and visited the Damascus Senior Center.
The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 24 at 8:30 am.
The meeting adjourned at 9:03 a.m. 
